BROWN CLEE MEDICAL PRACTICE
PATIENT GROUP MEETING
Tuesday 4th April 2023   7 – 8 pm

List of those present, and apologies for absence attached separately to these notes

Message from Councillor Motley 
Councillor Cecelia Motley was unable to attend, but wanted the group to know that she has raised the matter of Brown Clee with Shropshire Council and they have pledged to work alongside the ICB to ensure Brown Clee gets the required support.

Introduction from the Chair:
Tina welcomed the huge number of people who had come to this meeting to learn more about the transition which the Medical Practice was going through and how they may be able to support and help in this process.  
Many people think that there should be no problem attracting new Doctors to work at Brown Clee, but as reported in the Times newspaper ’there are about 2,000 fewer full time GPs in England than 6 years ago …. And even practices in attractive locations are struggling to recruit’.  
She asked people to think creatively about how we could make the vacancy at Brown Clee even more attractive, by, for instance offering free accommodation for the first 6 months, and asked for ideas and offers to be sent to her.  
She also explained that very few Doctors want to take on the purchase of the Practice buildings these days, and that, after much thought, the current Partners had suggested that the Brown Clee premises at Ditton Priors and Stottesdon might be able to be acquired by the patients or by the community, in order to safeguard services into the future.  



Matters Arising from the last meeting:  
The Chair invited Claire Parker, Director of Partnerships and Place from the Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin Integrated Care Board (ICB) to update us on the situation at Highley Medical Practice, which was due to close on 31st March 2023 after the Doctors there did not want to renew their Contract to provide services.
Claire reported that the Doctors had agreed to continue in post until the end of May, at which time Bridgnorth Medical Practice would take over service delivery at Highley.  

Update  from The Practice:
Dr Railton received warm applause after she had explained that due to family commitments she has to cease being a Partner of the Practice, but that she will stay working as a Doctor until a new GP is in post
Vicki Brassington, the Practice Manager, said that two new staff had been appointed to work in the Dispensary as workload had increased.  She explained that the Practice needed more consulting rooms to accommodate the recently acquired additional clinical staff – physiotherapist, counsellor and pharmacist, and that a temporary building was to be erected with two consulting rooms and a small waiting area.  This is a considerable expense to the Practice, but no funding is available from NHS bodies for temporary buildings.  It was hoped that this building will be operational during May.  Patients will still go to Reception first, and then will be directed to the appropriate waiting area.  

Patient Group Developments 
Tina asked everyone present to make sure they had signed in and left email contact details.  The Patient Group email list has grown from 70 last year to 170 and will swell even more after this meeting.  
There are now over 600 patients who are members of the Facebook page, and posts are regularly viewed by over 300 people.  
‘patient representatives’ have been identified in almost all the 26 Parishes served by the Practice (list attached with these notes).  The Reps feed information into local newsletters, whatsapp groups, and noticeboards etc. Only Stoke St Milborough, Bitterley and Munslow are lacking representatives.  List of patient reps is attached to these notes.


Recruitment of new GP:
Pam Yuille (ex Partner from Bridgnorth Medical Practice), is a long established patient of  Brown Clee, and is working with a small group of people to help to put an attractive recruitment package together.  
She explained that a lot of newly qualified UK Doctors are tempted to work in New Zealand and Australia where money and conditions are better.  In the UK now, GPs are being responsible for larger patients lists, some seeing up to 50 patients a day and having to fit in the paperwork and administration into their day as well.  She also gave a graphic tale of the poor service that some patients are receiving in Medical Practices which have been taken over by large organisations which are running them for profit.  
Pam asked if anyone had any professional Human Relations experience, or if patients had any GPs in the family or in their social circles, just to spread the word of the vacancy at Brown Clee.  She is also asking her contacts in Australia and elsewhere to do the same, and wondered if local families might host a visiting Doctor, who might like to ‘take a look’ before they decided to apply.  

Care and Share Pantry 
Sam Lacey reported that the Pantry is now open in the grounds of Oak Farm every day of the week.  The donation box at the Medical Practice has been removed at the moment, as there are plenty of stocks, thanks to a generous donation from the Bowling Club.  Toiletries (toilet rolls) are especially popular.  
Thanks to Sam Lacey for updating the ‘Be Active’ guide for the area.. listing details for fitness classes and groups in the area.  (copy attached with these notes).



Discussion with Claire Parker
Claire assured the meeting that ‘the ICB will do their best to support the Practice’, but that it is complicated as there are fewer Doctors, and there has been an even larger decline in GPs wanting to be Partners (from March 2017 when there were 218 in Shropshire, to now when there are 192).  Large organisations are taking over Medical Practices and gaining economies of scale – for instance TelDoc which has taken over several Practices in the Telford and Wrekin area.  
The ICB is promoting Health and Social Care careers to school pupils as well as supporting on-going Medical training for graduates.  It takes 10 years to train a GP, and there are lots trained every year, but keeping them in the NHS is the problem.   It is sometimes helpful to offer placements to Doctors in their last couple of years of training, but this requires having a spare consulting room, and an experienced GP who is qualified to supervise and support the trainee.
She explained that GPs are classed as ‘Junior Doctors’ and so the current industrial action is making things even more difficult .  Newly qualified Doctors do not want to work such long hours as have been prevalent in recent times, more are female, and want flexibility.  
She noted that there is no capital funding for new buildings, but promised to keep in touch with Brown Clee and keep us updated.  

The Brown Clee Medical Practice Community Group
A group of patients have formed a Committee with the remit of looking at all the options available for acquisition of the Practice buildings, including grants, loans, mortgages, donations, investments, fundraising activities and the creation of a charitable vehicle to facilitate ownership.  
The premises at Ditton Priors and Stottesdon have recently been valued at £510K (jointly), and they would attract approximately £34K annually in rental income paid directly from NHS funds to the owners of the buildings.  10% of this rental income has to be ringfenced for upkeep of the buildings.  The rental income is paid separately to the fees paid to the Medical Practice in relation to its core activities of caring for its patients. 
The Medical Practice income pays for salaries, drugs and equipment and the running costs of the Practice.  Since the inception of the NHS GPs have been independent contractors, who deliver services according to the Contract they have with the NHS.

Patients who are interested in the work of this Committee, may like to apply for Membership of BCMP Group.  You have to be over 18 and a patient of the Practice.  Membership entitles you to request copies of Minutes of the Committee meetings, and to speak to the Committee in an ‘open’ section of their meeting.  An introductory message and a Statement from the Committee are attached to these notes. 
The Committee are establishing a bank account and will be needing funds for legal costs etc as part of their exploratory work.  No donations of money towards purchase of the premises can be accepted at this stage.  



Next meeting:   Tuesday 4th July 2023     7.00 pm at Ditton Village Hall.


Attachments:
List of those present and apologies for absence
Chart of patient representatives in the Parishes
Be Active – guide to local exercise opportunities
Introductory message and Statement from the BCMP Committee



